The Honorable Larry Gossett

October 15, 2007

Page 2

October 15, 2007

The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit to the King County Council an ordinance proposing an amendment to Ordinance 11955, Title 2 of the King County Code to reflect the return of custodianship and management responsibility of county-owned natural lands from the Water and Land Resources Division (WLRD) to the Parks and Recreation Division (Parks).  Both divisions are in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks.
During the 2003 general fund crisis, which severely impacted the Parks Division, custodianship and management of county natural lands was transferred to WLRD, while the responsibility for physical maintenance of the lands remained with Parks.  With the passage of the two Parks levies in August, the division is able to resume custodianship and management of natural lands.  
The 2008 Executive Proposed Budget includes this transfer of responsibility.  Three FTEs who develop management plans, coordinate maintenance with Parks crews, handle issues related to natural lands as they arise, and coordinate volunteer restoration projects are transferred from WLRD to Parks in the proposed budget.  This transfer, and the reduction in associated costs, relieves some pressure from the Surface Water Management Local Drainage Fund.

The consolidation of management, custodianship, and maintenance of natural lands is consistent with the Parks Division’s mission and will not affect maintenance or service levels on county-owned natural lands.
If you have any questions about this ordinance, please feel free to contact Tom Koney, Acting Division Director of the Parks and Recreation Division in the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-263-6229, or Rod Brandon, Director of Environmental Sustainability in the Office of the King County Executive, at 206-296-4039.
Thank you for your consideration of this ordinance.

Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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